Newsletter from The Camillian social Center Rayong

August 2020

Dear Friends and Supporters,

Here we are once again with a newsletter from The Camillian Children’s Home (CSC) and
Independent Living Center (IDP) for August 2020. Our children had lots of activities to do with friends at
the centre this month as well as other activities with their friends at school, the school activities are parts
of their studies. This month, the teenagers at The Independent Living Center who attend secondary school
had their school tests for their midterm. Before which they were very active revising their lesson and had
to finish their school work before the test. Which they all competed on time. The younger ones were also
revising their work after school but for them at this time there are no tests. We always try our best to
impress on our kids to be diligent with their school work because of its importance to their future. And
now they have to take care of their health because of covid-19. Thank you to all kindness for visiting and
helping.
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On the 2™ of August, was Eye’s birthday and our kids sang the birthday’s song for her. After
which, she was very happy to receive a bicycle for her birthday’s gift. We hope that she is very happy and

healthy.
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On the 8" of August, all of us at the youth center organized the birthday party for Jen and Morn

they were very happy. We hope that they will be happy, healthy and achieve all their objectives.
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On the 10" of August, our kids went to the Garden of Eden for lessons in making compost and

after which they helped to plant many trees. Before they left, they gathered some vegetables to bring back

to cook at the child care center.
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On the 11" of August, our kids enjoyed making jasmine flowers from plastic to respect all the

female staff on the occasion of National Mother’s Day the following day. At the time, our kids were

happy to make them very beautiful to give to mothers.
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On the 12" of August, it was a Nation Mother’s Day. Our center organized a ceremony for our
kids and staff to pay respect to a picture of her majesty Queen Sirikit. All of us here hope that she has a

long life and good health.
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On the 14" of August, all of us at the center were so sad to hear of the passing of Khun Dolores
who had spent many years helping our center. Her husband ED is a kind man and at this time he donated

money to help with all the activities at the center during this time of covid-19.
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On the 15" of August, the caregivers at the child care center organized a birthday party after

dinner for Ton and he is now 9 years old. We all hope that he is happy and healthy.
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On the 17" of August, thank you to Mrs. Laurence Cabanne the Assistant Principal and the staff

of the Garden International School, Eastern Seaboard. We also send a thank you to Mr, Erwin who made a

donation to help with the education of our children. Mr. Erwin and his fellow Masons and Sailors from

USS Ronald Reagan made this donation to benefit the future lives of our children.
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Eastern Seaboard, Ban Chang
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At 5 am of August 22" our Garden of Eden suffered a devastating flood. The water at the highest

point of land reached 1.20 meters totally destroying all the electrical equipment, beds & bedding, plus

most of their personal items. The patents in our PCU there had to be evacuated to the PCU at our main

center. The total mess that was left behind can be seen on our webpage here: http://www.hiv-aids-

kids.org/event/G-OF-E-FLOOD-2020.html.
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On the morning of August 23rd, the children, teenagers and many people from different places
came to help clean many parts around the Garden of Eden. Thank you to all the people who helped us at
the Garden of Eden, many kind people from overseas sent donations, they are named below: 1. Mr. Tom
Mulvey 2. Khun Carl and Ann 3. Mrs. Matha Mc Govern 4. Mrs. Loise Mc Daid 4. Mr. Norman and

Steven 5. Mr. Paul Schaffhauser. 6. Mr. Michel Bohe. Ms. Rina from Switzerland.
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On the 30th of August, Khun Mauy, and her family and her friends provided a lunch of Sausage

and French fries on the occasion of Mauy’s daughter’s birthday. Thank you for your kindness.

Camillian Social Center Rayong
1 /1 Soi Kiri, Huae Pong, Rayong 21150

Tel 038 - 685480 Fax 038 - 687480

E-mail: csc-scholarship@hotmail.com
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